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Presidentôs Column 
As I reflect on this past 
year, there have been some 
life changing events in my 
personal and quilting life. 
My daughter graduated  
from high school (yeah and 
double yeah). I visited NYC 
and Washington DC, (first 
vacation since said 
daughter). We have a new 
dog and cat (life is a little complicated now).  
My daughter and I have started volunteering at a 
food pantry. Of course, the most important, I 
machine quilted my first full size quilt! Now 
granted, it wasn't professional level, but I'm not 
afraid to try again! I think I might keep an empty 
jar in my sewing room and when a good thing 
happens, write it on a slip of paper, put it in the 
jar, then read them next New Yearôs Eve. 
 
There are a lot of New Year Resolution "lists" 
floating around the internet, with ways to be  
more healthy, successful, happy, on and on. I 
think I'm going to start small, with three goals:  
First, to be present and in the now. I find it is too 
easy for me to listen with one ear and then miss 
something in the communication process.  
Second, try to get to a small group sew day at 
least once a month! Third, the above mentioned 
"jar of gratitude." I hope everyone had a lovely 
Christmas and may the new year see us all 
smiling at least most of the time. I look forward 
to seeing you all at January's Guild meeting. 

Angela Coleman, President 

 

January Program 
Barb Hone of Carver County Barn Quilts  
 
Barb will delight members 
with a lecture on the Barn 
Quilt Project of Carver 
County and a book signing 
during the break. 

 
February Program Preview:  
Memory Quilts 101 Lecture and Workshop 
 

Come join us for a humorous and fun-filled 
lecture as Kelly Pederson Hanson, owner of 
Quilters Anonymous and Co., and 3 Twisted 
Sisters, walks us through her journey of finding 
the right materials to construct your perfect 
memory quilt. Whether it be a T-shirt quilt for 
that graduate or clothing quilt from a loved one.   
 

Workshop: 
Kelly Pederson Hanson will come alongside you 
and help you design your quilt. You will learn 
techniques and tricks to impress your friends 
and family as clothing becomes a keepsake. Be 
sure to bring clothing untouched by scissors or 
rotary cutter. All cutting will be done during 
class.  

http://www.wowquiltguild.com/


2016 Secret Sister Reveal 
The 2016 Secret Sister reveal will be at the 
WOW January 2017 meeting.  I hope everyone 
who participated this year will be able to attend.   
Please save one special gift to give to your 
Secret Sister during the reveal that night. 
 

2017 Secret Sister Sign-up 
You are invited to join the fun! 2017 Secret 
Sister sign-up is available now thru the January 
2017 WOW meeting. Please download the 
attached information form and return it to me. 

Marcey Fahrenholtz, Secret Sister Coordinator 

 
At-A-Glance:  Women of the West  
2017 Programming 
January 23: Lecture: 
Barb Hone, Carver County Barn Quilts  
Feb. 27:  Lecture: 
Kelly Pederson Hanson, T-Shirt Quilts  
Feb. 27:  Workshop: 
Kelly Pederson Hanson, Memory Quilts  
March 27: Workshop: 
Gail Bakkom, Bold Letters On Quilts Lecture 
April 24:  Lecture: 
Karen Eckmeier, Oops! My Edges Are Showing  
April 24:  Workshop: 
Karen Eckmeier, Random Roses  
May 22:  Lecture: 
Jean Carlton, Vintage Doll Quilts  
June 26:  Lecture: Karen McTavish, The Art of 
McTavishing, featuring Trapunto Quilts 
July 24:  WOW Picnic at Parkers Lake Pavillion 
August 28: Lecture: Sandra Kollath, Certified 
Quiltworx Instructor, Judy Niemeyer Quilts  
August 28: Workshop: Sandra Kollath, 
Judy Niemeyer Flower Placements  
Sept. 25:  Lecture: 
Becky Goldsmith, A Practical Approach To Color  
Sept. 25: Workshop: 
Becky Goldsmith, Pick Up Sticks - Piecing  
Oct. 23: (T.B.D: Quilt Show Wrap-up & Possible 
Mystery Quilt) 
Nov. 27:  Holiday Potluck & Games Night with 
Quilty Prizes 

 
 
 
 

Quilt Show News 
The 2017 ñOur World in Stitchesò Quilt show will 
be held on September 30th from 9:00-5:00 p.m. 
at Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church. 
    
While we are making progress on the planning 
details, we still need to fill the advertising/  
printing position.  Please consider volunteering 
-- maybe 2 of you could share this spot?? 
 

The grant application to the MRAC has been 
submitted (special thanks to Jen Rose); the final 
$$ awards wonôt be known until the end of 
March.  
  
Weôve been contacting nationally known quilt 
designers for our speaker/trunk show and the 
church has been secured for the show. 
 

The raffle quilt ñNatureôs Bountyò is a Judy 
Niemeyer pattern (Fire Island Hosta) created in 
blues, browns, and greens. It will be quilted and 
complete by the end of January. The proceeds 
will benefit the Masonic Childrenôs Hospital and 
Bundles of Love. 
 

Please start thinking about what wonderful 
boutique items YOU can make/donate, and what 
quilt items you intend to show! This winter is a 
good opportunity for those ñindoorò activities . . . 
like quiltingƽ! 
 

For questions, or to volunteer, please contact 
either Janna or Terri. 

Janna Laumann & Terri Good, 2017 Co- Chairs 

 
Angelaôs Activities 
UFOs and Small Projects Challenge  
November was the last month to participate in 
the small projects challenge. As for the UFOs, 
you will have until January meeting to finish your 
UFO list. If you need a reminder of what was on 
your list, please give me a call at (612) 219-
1118. As I will not be activities coordinator for 
this coming year, further projects/events will be 
at the pleasure of the new quilter in charge of 
activities.   
 

Angela Coleman, Former Activities Coordinator 

 

 



WOW Meeting Minutes for  
November 28, 2016  
Renelle Kunau opened the meeting. Tonight is 
the Challenge Quilt final. Robin Kohls introduced 
the quilters and their quilts. They each told a 
story of what their quilt meant to them. 
 

The 2016 Quilt Challenge winners are: 
Most Inspiring: Mickey Ellis 
Workmanship/Technique: Connie Falkenstein 
Judges Choice: Sue Haug 
Viewers  Choice: Karen Gallagher 
Best Use of Inspiration: Robin Kohls 
General Drawing winner: Cheryl Vessels 
 

Members voted & approved four new Board 
members for 2017: 
President: Angela Coleman 
Vice President: Audrey Fresh 
Secretary: Connie Falkenstein 
Treasurer: Brenda Dunlavy 
 

There will be no meeting in December. The 
Secret Sister reveal will be in January. 
 

Community Service reported the Guildôs total 
donations for the year: 124 quilts to CMC 
hospice, firefighter, Damascus Way, 80 
placemats to Meals on Wheels, 200 to 300 
volunteer hours, baby quilts, Memory quilts,  
14 quilts to Quilts of Valor, Days for Girls,  
Anoka VA Hospice needs 11 bed quilts a month. 
 

Shawn explained the change in rent to $150 for 
2017.  Birthday Clubðmade $60. Angela did the 
potholders for activities. We have a new small 
groupðñDear Janeò led by Audrey Fresh. 
 

November attendanceð59 members, 1 guest 
 

Quilt Show updateðgrant is being written and 
almost ready for submittal. Our Quilt Show 
theme is Our World in Stitches. The raffle quilt 
theme is ñNatureôs Bounty.ò December & 
January Board & Quilt Show meetings will be  
at Plymouth Library at 6:30. 
 

Marge Demeules was Quilter of the Month and 
she showed us several favorite quilts. We ended 
the meeting with Show & Share. 

Shawn Taylor, Secretary 
 
 

SMALL GROUP NEWS: 

 
Quilts of Valor  
Small group meets at Blue Bamboo Quilt Shop 
in Plymouth, MN the Second Saturday of the 
month from 10am-3:30 pm (or whatever part of 
that you have time for.) We supply the fabric and 
the friendship and even have kits ready if you 
would like to take one home to work on. Come 
check us out! For more information, contact 
Terri Good:  tgood@tcfbank.com 

 
English Paper Piecing  
Small Group meets at the Lunds in Plymouth on 
Hwy 55 and Vicksburg Lane. All are welcome 
from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM, the second Friday of 
the month. For more information contact Sandra 
Johnson at sandyrnj@aol.com or 763-535-0872. 

Dear Jane Small Group is Forming      
A brand new small group called ñDear Janeò is 
forming. The group will focus on traditional quilts 
using techniques including English paper 
piecing and hand piecing. The focus will be 
entirely devoted to Civil War Quilts (The Civil 
War Diary Quilt, The Civil War Love Letters 
Quilt), Farmerôs Wife Pony Quilts (The Farmerôs 
Wife Pony Club Sampler Quilt, The Farmerôs 
Wife 1930ôs Sampler Quilt), and Jane Austenôs 
Quilt, Inspired by her novels. 
 

They propose meeting at Blue Bamboo Open 
Sew Session (Mondayôs) or Creative Sewing 
Center of Minnetonka Open Sew Sessions 
(T.B.D.)   
 

They also hope to hold an annual Dear Jane 
retreat. New Members Welcome! Contact 
Audrey Fresh audrey@thefreshfamily.com to 
join!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JANUARY CHECKLIST:      

 Your Name tag 

 Your 2017 Membership Dues 

 UFOôs (final chance for 2016) 

 Birthday Club Donations 

 Secret Sister Surprises  

 Show and Share items 

 Free books, magazines, & fabrics 

 Your donation/service quilt 

 

mailto:tgood@tcfbank.com
mailto:sandyrnj@aol.com
tel:763-535-0872
mailto:audrey@thefreshfamily.com


 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Three of the Challenge winners with their quilts, L to R: 

Robin Kohls, Connie Falkenstein and Mickey Ellis 

Gail  Bronner  & Cheryl  Vessels show their challenge 

quilt entries. 

Melissa Griggs (right) was our able 
judge for the competition. With Cheryl 
Vessels on left. 

2016 Quilt Challenge Winners 
(shown above): 
 

Most Inspiring: Mickey Ellis 
Workmanship/Technique: Connie 
Falkenstein 
Judges Choice: Sue Haug 
Viewers Choice: Karen Gallagher 
Best Use of Inspiration: Robin Kohls 
General Drawing winner:  Cheryl Vessels 

Two Challenge winners with their quilts, L to R:  
Karen Gallagher & Sue Haug 

Marge Demeule shared some of her favorite quilts during Member Spotlight 

November Show & Share 

Above, Edith Lejonvarn & 
ñThe Paint Boxò 

Carol Henderson -ñBirds for 
Christmasò. 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                  

Connie Falkenstein-ñHoliday Novaò. 

Ellen Datson ï Simple Yellows & Black 

Mary Havisto ï ñChristmasò 

Cindy Stenson and Santa 

 

Carole Olson ï Crayon themed quilt and blue & yellow HST quilt. 

Mary Gunness ïñStone Cottageò 
and Warren Kimbleôs ñCatsò at right 


